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Annex 3

Comments of the Environment & Economy Scrutiny Committee (19 March 2009) on Walking & Cycling Policy Statements
The Committee considered the draft report (EN9) which was due for consideration by the Cabinet Member for Transport on 23 April 2009.  

The key comments arising during debate were as follows:

Members welcomed the overall goals, priorities and policies and in particular the move towards promoting and improving cycling and pedestrian safety and reducing traffic congestion.  

In relation to documents referred to in the paper (for example the Sustainable School Travel Strategy 2008-2011 and the Oxford cycle route map) the Committee suggested the addition of:

- e-links and/or locations where copies could be found/obtained; and 

- references to and links with other related Council documents, for example the Council’s Asset Management Plan.  

Education for cyclists (e.g. knowledge of the highway code, using helmets and lights and consideration for other road users generally and in particular horses & riders and during cycle races) was recognised as essential and should be encouraged and supported.

Members supported active consultation with local interest groups/stakeholders (such as cycling clubs, the Oxford Pedestrian Association and the British Horse Society) as part of local transport planning (LTP). 

Poor maintenance and restricted width of cycle routes could deter cyclists.  While financial constraints were recognised and Section 106 funding limited, the Committee considered that such maintenance (suggestions included linkage with road maintenance, setting minimum acceptable standards, prioritisation of improvements, partnership with others where appropriate and widening when/where required/possible) was an essential requirement for safety and use.

There was support for improved enforcement of cycling regulations in pedestrian areas.  

Both statements should support the particular requirements of people with mobility difficulties.  

The Committee considered that some of the above suggestions could be accommodated in the short term the Walking and Cycling Strategies and others considered in the longer term as part of LTP3 planning.  
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